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Future Rokeby Site

Construction Newsletter

This newsletter is intended to 
share information on 
construction of our new 
Rokeby Site. 

The project involves the 
construction of a second 
Advanced SCLAIRTECH™ 
technology facility (AST2) to 
be located at the new 
Rokeby Site, adjacent to our 
Corunna Site. 

With a capacity of 
approximately one billion 
pounds of polyethylene per 
year, the facility will allow us 
to continue to grow our 
polyethylene business in 
high performance 
applications and will provide 
greater supply reliability for 
our customers. Construction 
is underway with start-up 
targeted for late 2021.

This project is part of a 
capital investment of 
approximately $2 billion for 
two new significant projects 
for our St. Clair Township 
operations: the new 
polyethylene facility and the 
next phase in the expansion 
of our Corunna Site cracker.

Construction is underway 
and detailed engineering 
work continues, with 
approximately 650  
tradespeople currently on-
site.

Shift in Construction Worker Vehicle Traffic 

In August we shared with you that construction worker vehicle traffic 
would begin to access Rokeby Site from its main entrance at 804 
Rokeby Line. This occurred on Wednesday, September 25. 

Please exercise caution and patience as you travel along Rokeby Line, 
especially during peak construction traffic times on weekdays from:

• 6:00 am – 8:00 am, and

• 3:00 pm – 5:00 pm.

Traffic management plans are continuously monitored to assess whether 
control measures need to be implemented to enhance safety and reduce 
risk. 

We understand that this may cause inconveniences and we continue to 
work with our contractors, subcontractors and multiple local agencies to 
reduce the impact of our construction activities and to maintain safety as 
our highest priority. 

The Rokeby Site main entrance is also being temporarily widened to 
accommodate oversized equipment deliveries. This work is tentatively 
scheduled for three weekdays in early October. We anticipate minimal 
traffic impacts and traffic control is being implemented. 

. 

Culvert Widening at Gate #3 off Petrolia Line
As part of the Corunna Cracker Expansion Project, Gate #3 off Petrolia 
Line is being widened temporarily to accommodate the arrival of the new 
heaters to Corunna Site. This includes temporary widening of the culvert 
at the Gate #3 entrance. 

This work is tentatively scheduled for a weekend morning in early 
October. We anticipate minimal traffic impacts and construction signage 
is being posted.


